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ENCLOSURE
YELLOW CREEK NUCLEAR PLANT UNITS 1 AND 2
TORNADO DEPRESSURIZATION DESIGN DEFICIENCIES
YCRD-50-566/81-13, YCRD-50-567/81-11
10 CFR 50.55(e)
THIRD INTERIM REPORT

Description of Deficiency

While reviewing the tornado design of safety-related structures, design
engineers discovered a discrepancy between drawings and design criteria for
the Yellow Creek Nuclear Plant's Intake Pumping Station and ERCW Pumping
Station concrete structures. Final structural design for these structures
was completed in accordance with applicable design criteria (N8-9J-D701 and
N8-K2-D701) that specify depressurization of the structures during a
tornado. Construction drawings (8IE0311-K2 series and B8KE0320-K2 series)
were icsued, but all parts of these structures were not vented sufficiently
to ensure depressurization. Civil and mechanical engineers reviewing these
drawings failed to ensure venting in accordance with the design criteria.

The deficiency does not extend to other structures at this or other nuclear
plants.

Interim Progress

The ventilation analysis for the ERCW Pumping Station identified the need
for design changes in the stairwells. A ventilation opening was added in
the exterior door of each stairwell. All doors connecting the stairwells
with the main bullding will be pressure doors. Field Change Requests (FCRs)
C-1632 and C-1644 and Engineering Change Notice (ECN) 449 have been

issued to revise the appropriate drawings. Design drawings and design
eriteria N8-MAD-T40CR1 will document these changes. Three drawings have
been issued, and the remaining drawings and criteria will be issued by
August 1982, Supporting calculations have been added to calculation
documents 93-K-C001 and 93-K-C002. Issuance of these remaining drawings
will complete all design work for the ERCW Pumping Station related to this
nonconformance report (NCR).

Last October structural design work for the Intake Pumping Station was
halted because of NCR YCN EEB 8102. Resolution of this NCR may involve
increasing the physical size of the building for additional electrical
equipment. ECN 411 is being prepared and is expected to be issued by
April 1982, at which time the structural design will resume. Another
ventilation analysis will be required if the original building
configuration is changed. All structural design is expected to be completed
and the results included in the next report.



